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Sub-lease Agreement – Regional Archery Facility

Background
• In 2007, at the request of Silver Arrow Bowmen (SAB, current sub-lessee) 

Washoe County entered into a lease agreement with the BLM for 110-acre parcel 
in Lemmon Valley through the Recreation and Public Purposes Act (R&PP).

• In 2007, SAB entered into a sub-lease agreement with Washoe County to 
operate and manage the 110-acre parcel, specifically for archery.  This 
agreement was for 5-years.  It was renewed in 2012 for another term of 5-years, 
with a 5-year renewal option which was exercised.  

• The current lease agreement will expire on June 2, 2022.
• The sub-lease agreement in 2012 included a development plan for the facility.  

While a few items were completed, many of the larger items were not.  
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Background
• Washoe County submitted a grant application to NDOW in 2020 to support the 

development of a Master Plan.  The grant was awarded and we worked closely 
with stakeholders such as SAB and members of the public to create the plan.   

• The Master Plan is a long-range 15 year vision for the facility.  It will require 
financial support through grants as well as collaboration with existing and future 
partnerships with groups such as SAB.  

• Washoe County recently submitted another grant application through NDOW for 
a first phase of infrastructure improvements to include improved ADA accessible 
parking and permanent vault restrooms as well as other general course 
improvements to include erosion control, trail stabilization and permanent target 
installation.  
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Presentation by Silver Arrow Bowmen



Sub-lease Agreement – Regional Archery Facility

If approved, a possible motion would be:

“Move to recommend approval of a sub-lease agreement with Silver Arrow 
Bowmen Archery Club, a local non-profit 501-c3 organization, for continued 
operation of the Regional Archery Facility in Lemmon Valley, as authorized under 
NRS 244.284, to be taken to the Board of County Commissioners for possible 
approval.” 



Thank you
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